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AGM 2007 
 

All members are cordially invited to attend the 
Annual General Meeting of Friends of Gambian 
Schools, to be held at The Brassey Centre, 
Aylesford on Wednesday 14th  March 2007 at 
7.30 pm 
  
If you would like to be considered as a member 
of FROGS Executive Committee, please let any 
Committee member know at least 14 days 
before the AGM. 
 
We look forward to seeing you. 
 
Sue Townsend 
Chairman, FROGS 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT FROM OUR CHAIRMAN! 
 

Just to let you know that I married in September – hence 
the name change from Ford to Townsend – another 
Chairman has not infiltrated the Committee! 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP FEES 2007/2008 
 

Membership Fees become due on 1st April.  Please send 
your fees, along with a completed Renewal Form 
(enclosed with this Newsletter) to the PO Box address. 
 
Membership fees remain the same at £5 for families and 
£3 for concessions.  
 
We look forward to your continuing support, but if we do 
not receive renewal by 30th June 2007 we will remove you 
from our Mailing List. 
 
 
 

GIFT AID  
 

By a simple signature on our Membership Form by those 
of you paying tax, we are able to claim back over £1000 
this year through the Gift Aid Scheme! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DATE FOR YOUR DIARY! 
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SUMMER FAYRE 
Joint venture with The Friars 

SUNDAY 24th  JUNE 2007 
 

PLEASE PUT THIS DATE IN YOUR 
DIARIES. 

  VOLUNTEERS WILL BE NEEDED TO 
MAN STALLS  -  

Items required – Bric a Brac and Toys, good 
modern books, cuddly toys for a tombola. 

 
Please ring Brenda or email using the contact 
information below for further information for 

both these events 
 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Postal Address: 
Friends of Gambian Schools 

PO Box 1052, Maidstone, Kent ME14 2WU 
 

Telephone numbers: 
Brenda Sladen, Tel: 01622 882395 
David Jordan, Tel: 01375 641659 

 
Email: 

 sue@friendsofgambianschools.co.uk  
 

Keep up to date by watching our Website on 
www.friendsofgambianschools.co.uk 
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PRINCE STAFF QUARTERS COMPLETED! 
 

After nearly a year’s work, the Staff Quarters for Prince 
Lower Basic School in Upper Nuimi in the North Bank 
Region were inaugurated and handed over to the school 
and community on the 9th December 2006.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The site for the Staff Quarter! 
 
This was a joint project by FROGS and Ebay, the internet 
auction company, who donated over £1300 towards the 
project.  The final cost was £3775.00. 
 
Sally and Malcolm attended the ceremony, along with two 
FROGS members who were staying with them - Peter and 
Lovian Sulway.  After an eventful journey-quite often the 
case in The Gambia, they arrived at the school to a 
tremendous welcome. 
 
 Sally writes:- 
‘the quarters look great, though as usual the scarcity of 
personal belongings and extras, even chairs, surprised 
Peter and Lovian. The Ceremony went well.  We had a 
feast of chicken and noodles, and presents of 7 kg of this 
years harvested peanuts, a robe and shirt’ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The completed project! 
 

At the ‘handing over’ ceremony in December the Head 
Teacher, Ousman Corr said that FROGS is a true friend of 
his school.  He also said ‘These quarters will not only 
relieve my staff from any housing problem, it will also 
serve as security to the entire school’. 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY IN THE GAMBIA 
Barbara Jordan 

 
On Sunday 12th November 2006 Sally, Malcolm and 
myself joined the Gambian Legion at the Fajara 
Commonwealth War Cemetery on Kairaba Avenue.  It was 
strange to be standing in the hot sun for this annual 
remembrance, with British and Gambian residents, instead 
of our normal wet and cold November weather in the UK. 
 
The parade was led by the British High Commissioner who 
was on his last official engagement before completing his 
term of office in The Gambia. 
 
The Commander, Officers and crew of HMS Enterprise 
were in attendance as their ship was berthed at Banjul. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The last post was played by members of the Gambian 
Forces, and representatives of the Anglican Church and the 
Muslim community led the prayers. 
 
The British High Commissioner gave the tribute to the 
forces of the Commonwealth who are remembered in this 
cemetery, mainly from the Royal West African Frontier 
Force.  He then led the laying of wreaths on the War 
Memorial.  It was interesting to see the different shapes 
and flowers used the Gambian tributes which were laid by 
Service Chiefs, Representatives of the Gambian Legion, 
the Diplomatic Corps, the Commander of HMS Enterprise 
and the Scout Association. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was certainly a different experience but even though we 
were far from the UK we were together because the two 
minute silence happened at exactly the same moment – as 
both countries are on Greenwich Mean Time. 


